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If anyone has news, information or wishes to 
promote a Village Service or Event then please 
leave details in the mailbox of 4,Woodlands or a 
message on the answer machine Tel:668368 or e-
mail: parrotandseal@hotmail.com. We try to 
deliver the Newsletter on the first of the month so 
please ensure contributions arrive at least two 
days before the end of the month. If you are not 
on the delivery route but would like to receive a 
copy of the Newsletter please e-mail us and we 
will add you to the e-mail receivers.

Village Services & Goods  .  

Post office.  Open 9.00-2.00 Mon & Tues. 
Mail collection time 12.30pm and 4.00pm.
The Coach House. Open every evening to villagers and 
local residents. 
The Ashfield Country Manor. Call 668221.
Early morning newspaper delivery
Malton News Tel 694005
Milk & Free Range Eggs Deliveries: For daily doorstep
 Mon, Wed & Fri Morning deliveries. Colin & Eunice 
Brewer. Tel: 668374
Window cleaning. Call John for a quote
Tel: 01723 585050 or 07772771657
Youth club      Closed until someone will reactivate it! If you 
can help call Susan or Peter Tel: 668 368. 
Building & Property Maintenance  .   
1 David Dussold on 669096. Visit his website: 
www.daviddussold.co.uk for more information.
2 J.R.M Builder, James McClure, 5 Harding’s Yard 
Tel: 669202; Mob 07717412948 email j.r.m@msn.com
Babysitting services
Fern Bloom offers evening babysitting. Tel: 668 368
Jessica Corton also is available. Tel 668496
Facebook We’re on Facebook. Join the “Kirby Misperton 
People.” 
Village Magazines and Book Service.  Second hand 
Books and Magazines are available at an unmanned stall in 
the Village Hall. Books 50p and Magazines 30p. All 
proceeds to Village Hall.  
Electrical Services.  Andy Winship at Orchard House on 
07778122580 or orchard.house@live.co.uk 
Joinery Services  .     Matthew Sawdon contact: 669473 or 
07815904212 or msawdon@btinternet.com 
Country Cradle     - Children’s clothing at Beansheaf Farm. 
Open 10.00-4.00 Mon, Tue, Fri and Sat Contact: Lesley on 
668547 or 07920062111.
Avon Rep  .    Susan Bloom 668368.
Fish and Chips.  Tuesday evenings 7.45 – 8.00pm. Order 
by telephone on 07536008741. 
Village Vicar Rev Stephen Gamble  .   Tel: 01751 474961 
 e-mail revsrgamble@hotmail.com

W  HAT'S ON IN OCTO  BER  

Village Hall Quiz Night
The Quiz will be on Friday 4th October at 8pm. All 
welcome with teams of up to six. £1 entry per person. 
Prize for the winning team as well as a Prize Raffle. 
Bring a bottle and nibbles"will be provided. 

Coach House Quiz Night
Sunday 13th October at 8pm. This is the shorter quiz 
but with the same raffle and prize and the Coach 
House kindly provide sandwiches to contestant teams. 

Great Value Prize Bingo 
Why not come and join us at our next Bingo Night on 
Friday 18 October, We will be offering 5 games plus 2 
flyers for £5 and there will be free tea, coffee, juice and
home-made cakes at the interval. Doors open at 7pm 
with 'eyes-down' at 7.30pm. 

Villa  g  e Hall Dinner Evenin  g    
Susan and Peter Bloom will be hosting the October 
evening on Saturday 19th October at7.30pm. They are 
planning another Paella evening so please call 668368 
by Wednesday 16th if you would like to come. The 
Dussolds' September "Smoked Dinner" raised £85.00 
for the Village Hall. 

*NEW EXCITING FITNESS CLASSES* 
Hi, my names Peter Nelson, a local personal 
trainer who would love to get all local residents 
active with regular exercise. I'm looking to use the
fantastic village hall and its indoor space for 
Pilates, Body Conditioning and Bootcamps. I 
would appreciate any feedback from yourselves 
to what you would like to see introduced, days, 
times, event etc. 
The classes are designed for all ages and 
abilities, beginner, 50+, high intensity classes can
be introduced, it's up to you.
If you're interested in constantly changing, fun & 
exciting exercise session please feel free to 
contact me via email, telephone or through my 
website, details below.
Thanks Pete Nelson Fitness 
pnelson.pt2010@yahoo.com / 07837492248 / 
www.peternelsonpt.co.uk 

Villa  g  e Hall News   
Did anyone catch a glimpse of the large Marquee on 
the Village Hall lawn? 
It was nice to see a village couple marrying in the 
Village Church and using the Village Hall for the 
Reception and other festivities. The Village Hall 
Committee hopes more villagers will take advantage of
the Hall and its grounds for events big and small.
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Post Office 
These are the Royal Mail last recommended posting 
dates for Christmas. 
International Services 
Tuesday 15 October Canada, Hong Kong, Singapore, 
South Africa and USA 
Tuesday 5 November E Europe, Greece, Cyprus, 
lceland, Malta and Turkey. 
Tuesday 19 November West Europe 
International Airmail 
4th December Asia, Far East, New Zealand 
5th December Australia 
6 December Africa, Caribbean, Central and South 
America, Middle East 
9 December Cyprus and Eastern Europe. 
10 December Canada, France Greece and Poland 
13 December USA 
14 December Western Europe excluding France, 
Greece and Poland. 
UK SERVICES INLAND
18 December 2nd and Royal mail signed for 
20 December 1st class and Royal Mail signed for 
23 December Royal Mail delivery guaranteed. 

Neiqhbourhood Watch -Peter Bloom 
NHW Website www.nynhwa.co.uk includes links to 
your District NHW websites. Supporting, encouraging 
and promoting all aspects of Neighbourhood Watch 
(NHW), whilst building an effective liaison between 
the police, statutory and voluntary organisations, 
other agencies and the public of North Yorkshire. 
To report crime or anti-social behaviour the non-
emergency number is 101 but in an emergency 
always call 999. 

Welcome to the Village! 
Welcome to Keith and Julie Buckley who have moved into 
“Chestnuts." We all hope they settle in and enjoy village 
life. As their son, Nick, is an Operations Manager over at 
Flamingo Land its existence and the associated seasonal 
traffic will not come as a surprise! 

Rainfall for September. 
This September 19.5mm were recorded compared to 
85mm in September 2012. Thanks to our Anonymous 
Recorder. 

Char  ity  Bike Ride   
Congratulations to Ken Brown of Brignam Farm and his 
support team who completed the cross country "Way of 
the Roses” bike ride. All the sponsorship pledges have now 
been collected and he has raised £4,900.00 for the 
Yorkshire Air Ambulance. 

Parish Council News  
Please look at the Parish Council Noticeboard or the 
Parish Clerk Sally Brown on 01751 430 053 or by 
email sbrown1140@blueyonder,co.uk 

N  a  ture Notes August-Alec Ward   
l0th Encountered two small Leverets on his fields. 
15th He has observed several rat carcasses stripped down to 
the bone. He thinks probably stoat or weasel kills rather than
the Buzzard that he has watched hunting along hedgerows, 
in particular, on the 18th.
29th Two Wrens in his Greenhouse that were probably 
hunting for insects round his tomato plants. On a general 
note he thinks that there are a very high number of rabbits 
which may explain why the Buzzard is being seen quite 
regularly. Unfortunately it may also trigger the next 
myxomatosis outbreak 

Do  g   Foul  ing   
Once again dog mess is not being not picked up by at 
least one dog owner on the Village paths. Please could
A  LL   owners clear up after their dogs! 

Se  p  tember Dingbat Ans  w  ers   
1 Break Time; 2 Examinations; 3 Teacher is always right; 
4 Mixed year groups; 5 Reading Books; 5 Half term; 
7 Lesson (lessen) Plan; 8 Apparatus; 9 Line up; 
10 Ring the Bell 11 Time for home; 12 Hands up. 
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